From: Gavin Murray [Gavin.Murray@tie.ltd.uk]

Sent: 27 October 2006 14:13

To: Chandler, Jason; Dorrington, Kim (Edinburgh Tram); Dolan, Alan Cc: trudi.craggs@dundas-wilson.com; Aileen Grant; Ailsa McGregor

Subject: Tram Design Working Group

Jason, Kim, Alan

I write to express my extreme disappointment with respect to the planned meeting for this afternoon to discuss the proposed Tram Design Working Group (TDWG) site visit on Wednesday 1 November. Having been assured that your staff would be presenting the material which will be used next week, Paul Wilson came to me five minutes before the meeting to advise that this was not yet available.

We had originally been assured that SDS would be presenting their first Planning Applications at the meeting on Wednesday (indeed Jason you committed to this during the last TDWG) but were advised earlier in the week that this is not now to be the case, hence we agreed to utilise this meeting with a further consideration of the Roseburn Corridor.

Early experience of the TDWG has shown the importance of getting agreement on presentation material ahead of it going to the formal group and clearly if there is to be any scope for updating it is vital that you present this information to **tie** a realistic period in advance of the meeting which has led to our having this meeting a week ahead of TDWG. In this case your staff were unavailable for this meeting and we agreed that we reconvene this afternoon. We have now been asked to slip this to Monday which leaves little time for any amendments which may be necessary.

Given that SDS have for a considerable time been saying that you will be bringing forward sample / test prior approval applications it is disappointing that these are now not being delivered on Wednesday. I am very concerned about the impression which this continued delay is making on the planners who are anxious to understand exactly what you will be submitting. Indeed whilst you repeatedly assure us that you view this as important aspect of the project these assurances do not appear to be supported by your actions and I fear may begin to sound hollow to the planners if they do not see considerable progress very soon. I look forward to seeing actions to achieve this.

Regards
Gavin Murray
tie Limited
Verity House
19 Haymarket Yards
Edinburgh EH12 5BH

Tel: Fax: +44 (0) 131 622 8301

Email: gavin.murray@tie.ltd.uk

www.tie.ltd.uk

for more information on Transport Edinburgh go to: www.transport-edinburgh.org.uk

delivering transport projects

The information transmitted is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. If you are not the intended recipient of this e-mail please notify the sender immediately at the email address above, and then delete it.

E-mails sent to and by our staff are monitored for operational and lawful business purposes including assessing compliance with our company rules and system performance. TIE reserves the right to monitor emails sent to or from addresses under its control.

No liability is accepted for any harm that may be caused to your systems or data by this e-mail. It is the recipient's responsibility to scan this e-mail and any attachments for computer viruses.

Senders and recipients of e-mail should be aware that under Scottish Freedom of Information legislation and the Data Protection legislation these contents may have to be disclosed to third parties in response to a request.

tie Limited registered in Scotland No. SC230949. Registered office - City Chambers, High Street, Edinburgh, EH1 1YT.